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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES (WICY&F) COMMITTEE

METRO WELLNESS & COMMUNITY CENTERS - TAMPA
THURSDAY, JANUARY 28, 2016
6:00 P.M. – 7:30 P.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Bernard Washington, Chair at 6:11 pm

	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Holly Beaver, Daphne Dieudonne, Guttenburg Pierre Jr., Janet Kitchen,  Bernard Washington
Members Absent: Brandice Corniveau, Paula Delgado, Mabel Gonzalez, Ingrid Greaves, Mary Frances Jones, Marylin Merida, Barbara Szelag, Fanya Excellent-Sergeant, Ayako Watkins, Mona Wright 
Guests Present: Alex Cario, Martin Clemmons, Jaquille McNeal, Kaira Milton, Esai Soler, Edward Milton, Ernest Moss, Christopher Saffold,  Nate Seabrook, Kiara Thomas, Tamisha Thompson, Zariha Thompson 
Grantee Staff Present: Aubrey Arnold
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present: Julie Gnage

	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None at this time. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for October 22, 2015 were held for the February meeting as quorum was not reached. 


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Martin Clemmons, Care Council Chair gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on January 6, 2016 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
Martin Clemmons, Jr. notified the group that new surveillance data was released from the state. Florida is no longer number one for newly diagnosed HIV infection cases. The state is now number two, behind California. 

The Health Services Advisory Committee discussed whether birth control is currently on the Ryan White formulary or not. Part A and B representatives discussed creating a memo to send out to the pharmacy provider as well as to community providers letting them know that birth control is and should be included as part of the formulary. As an update, Aubrey Arnold notified the group that he will have a conference call with the pharmacy provider this month. 

The Council welcomed a new member, Gregory McConnell, representing Pasco. 

The Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) committee presented both Part A and Part B quarterly expenditure reports. Both Part A and Part B expenditures are on target. 
The next Care Council meeting will be March 2nd, 2016.


	FALL ANNUAL EVENT RECAP /SURVEY RESULTS 
	Members discussed the fall event and went over the survey results. The survey results showed that the participants enjoyed the overall event and felt that they could apply the nutritional knowledge given to their lives. Participants also noted that in the future they would like to see topics of depression, prescription medication how to, diabetes and HIV & Hepatitis-C covered. Chair Bernard Washington thanked the WICY&F committee for putting everything together and also thanked the donors who made the event possible.  

	MARKETING TO A YOUNGER DEMOGRAPHIC
	Members and present guests discussed how to better market to the young adult/youth demographic. Guests suggested finding ways to fit the youth with their interests, activities such as rap battles or other out of the box ideas. In general encouraging the young adults/youth to be involved is the biggest step. Social media is a tool that could be used to interact with this group by using snap chat, Facebook & YouTube.  

	EVENT COLLABORATION
	Members discussed possible events to collaborate on in the community in the future. They discussed the importance of finding a youth focused event to collaborate with in the near future. 


	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATS 

COMMUNITY CONCERNS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
ADJOURNMENT

Barbara Szelag, Chair explained to all members and guest what the work plan is for this committee and that it will be voted on for the next year in the September meeting. Members discussed barriers of attendance due to transportation for potential new members for the committee. Members also discussed how we are relaying the information of our committees to potential members in the community and the various approaches that are currently used.  

Members were encouraged to review the work plan for discussion at the next committee meeting in September. 


	Members and guests also discussed barriers that they find within the young adult/youth age group when trying to utilize the Ryan White program. Some of the barriers that were listed are below: 

· Already have insurance but still need Ryan White assistance

· Transportation

· Location

· Understanding the directions being given

· Having the right paperwork/documents

· Overall communication

· Dental issues, such as stigma, not taking insurance, not having a list of providers, issues with scheduling

· Share of cost Medicare

· Dependence of parents

· School/Work

· Reliability

· Exploration  
None at this time.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 Pm
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